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香港特別行政區政府知識產權署商標註冊處
Trade Marks Registry, Intellectual Property Department 
The Government of the Hong Kong Special Administrative Region

  

放棄註冊商標 

(局部放棄)

 

根據《商標條例》(第 559章)第 56條及《商標規則》(第 559章附屬法例)第 56條，以下註冊商標的擁有人已就某些該

等註冊所關乎的貨品或服務放棄註冊。

SURRENDER OF REGISTERED TRADE MARK(S) 
(PARTIAL SURRENDER)

 
The registrations of the following registered trade mark(s) have been surrendered by 
the owner(s) under section 56 of the Trade Marks Ordinance (Cap. 559) and rule 56 of 
the Trade Marks Rules (Cap. 559 sub. leg.) in respect of certain goods or services for 
which the trade mark(s) are registered.

[111] 註冊編號: 
Trade Mark No.: 

304498750

[540] 商標： 
Mark: 

[571] 商標描述： 
Mark Description: 

N/A

[730] 擁有人姓名／名稱、地址: 
Owner's Name, Address: 

CORNELIANI S.P.A.
VIA PANIZZA, 5
46100 MANTOVA,
ITALY

[740/
750]

擁有人的送達地址: 
Owner's Address for Service:

Deacons
5th Floor
Alexandra House, Central,
HONG KONG

[511] 類別編號： 
Class No.: 

3,9,14,18,25
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[151] 註冊日期： 
Date of Registration:
放棄生效日期： 
Date of Surrender
Taking Effect:

19-04-2018 

23-01-2020

  

放棄註冊所關乎的下列貨品或服務：

Surrendered in respect of the following goods or services for the registration:

類別 Class 3
Air fragrance reed diffusers; air fragrancing preparations; aromatics [essential 
oils]; essential oils; essential oils of lemon; ethereal essences; fumigation 
preparations [perfumes]; incense; joss sticks; mint essence [essential oil]; oils for 
perfumes and scents; potpourris [fragrances]; scented wood.

紀錄冊內的貨品或服務現修改如下：

The remaining goods or services on the register now read as follows:

類別 Class 3
Abrasive paper; Abrasives; adhesives for affixing false eyelashes; adhesives for 
affixing false hair; adhesives for cosmetic purposes; after-shave balms; aftershave 
cologne; after-shave creams; after-shave emulsions; after-shave gel; after-shave 
lotions; after-sun creams for cosmetic use; after-sun milk; almond milk for cosmetic 
purposes; almond oil; almond soap; aloe vera preparations for cosmetic purposes; amber 
[perfume]; ammonia [volatile alkali] [detergent]; antiperspirants; antiperspirants 
[toiletries]; antiperspirants for personal use; antistatic preparations for household 
purposes; anti-wrinkle creams; astringents for cosmetic purposes; badian essence; 
balms, other than for medical purposes; bases for flower perfumes; bath foam; bath 
preparations, not for medical purposes; bath salts, not for medical purposes; beard 
dyes; beauty masks; bergamot oil; bleaching preparations [decolorants] for cosmetic 
purposes; bleaching preparations [decolorants] for household purposes; breath 
freshening preparations for personal hygiene; breath freshening sprays; cake 
flavorings [essential oils]; cakes of toilet soap; canned pressurized air for cleaning 
and dusting purposes; chemical cleaning preparations for household purposes; cleaning 
preparations; cleansers for intimate personal hygiene purposes, non-medicated; 
cleansing milk for toilet purposes; cloths impregnated with a detergent for cleaning; 
cloths impregnated with a detergent for cleaning spectacles; collagen preparations for 
cosmetic purposes; colorants for toilet purposes; color-brightening chemicals for 
household purposes [laundry]; cosmetic creams; cosmetic dyes; cosmetic kits; cosmetic 
pencils; cosmetic preparations for baths; cosmetic preparations for eyelashes; 
cosmetic preparations for shower; cosmetic preparations for skin care; cosmetic 
preparations for slimming purposes; cosmetics; cosmetics for animals; cotton sticks 
for cosmetic purposes; cotton wool for cosmetic purposes; decorative transfers for 
cosmetic purposes; degreasers, other than for use in manufacturing processes; 
dentifrices; deodorant soap; deodorants for human beings or for animals; deodorants 
for pets; depilatory creams; depilatory preparations; depilatory wax; detergents, 
other than for use in manufacturing operations and for medical purposes; disposable 
wipes impregnated with cleansing chemicals or compounds for personal hygiene; douching 
preparations for personal sanitary or deodorant purposes [toiletries]; dry-cleaning 
preparations; eau de Cologne; emery paper; extracts of flowers [perfumes]; eyebrow 
cosmetics; eyebrow pencils; eye-washes, not for medical purposes; fabric softeners for 
laundry use; face and body beauty creams; false eyelashes; false nails; floor wax; 
food flavorings [essential oils]; fragrances for personal use; greases for cosmetic 
purposes; grinding preparations; hair conditioners; hair dyes; hair gel; hair lotions; 
hair spray; hair straightening preparations; hair waving preparations; henna [cosmetic 
dye]; herbal extracts for cosmetic purposes; jasmine oil; Javelle water; lacquer-
removing preparations; laundry bleach; laundry glaze; laundry soaking preparations; 
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lavender oil; lavender water; lip glosses; lipstick cases; lipsticks; lotions for 
cosmetic purposes; make-up; make-up powder; make-up preparations; make-up removing 
gels, lotions and creams; make-up removing preparations; mascara; massage candles for 
cosmetic purposes; massage gels, other than for medical purposes; mint for perfumery; 
mouthwashes, not for medical purposes; musk [perfumery]; mustache wax; nail art 
stickers; nail care preparations; nail polish; nail varnish removers; neutralizers for 
permanent waving; non-medicated balms for use on hair; non-medicated toiletry 
preparations; non-slipping wax for floors; non-medicated soaps; non-medicated 
dentifrices; oils for cleaning purposes; oils for cosmetic purposes; oils for toilet 
purposes; paint stripping preparations; perfumed extracts of flowers for perfumes; 
perfumery; perfumes; phytocosmetic preparations; polishing creams; polishing paper; 
polishing preparations; polishing stones; polishing wax; pomades for cosmetic 
purposes; preparations to make the leaves of plants shiny; preservatives for leather 
[polishes]; rose oil; sachets for perfuming linen; scented linen water; scented water; 
scouring solutions; shampoos; shampoos for animals [non-medicated grooming 
preparations]; shaving preparations; shaving soap; shaving stones [astringents]; 
shining preparations [polish]; shoe cream; shoe polish; shoe wax; shoemakers' wax; 
shower gels, creams and oils; skin bronzer; skin soap; skin whitening creams; soap; 
stain removers; sunscreen preparations; sun-tanning preparations [cosmetics]; tailors' 
wax; talcum powder, for toilet use; teeth whitening strips; tissues impregnated with 
cosmetic lotions; tissues impregnated with essential oils, for cosmetic use; tissues 
impregnated with make-up removing preparations; toilet water; toiletry preparations; 
vaginal washes for personal sanitary or deodorant purposes; wallpaper cleaning 
preparations; Bleaching preparations and other substances for laundry use; cleaning, 
polishing, scouring and abrasive preparations; non-medicated soaps; perfumery, 
essential oils, non-medicated cosmetics, non-medicated hair lotions.

類別 Class 9
3D spectacles; Abacuses; accumulators, electric; acoustic alarms; adding machines; air 
analysis apparatus; alarm bells, electric; amplifiers; animated cartoons; anodes; 
antennas; anti-glare glasses; apparatus and instruments for astronomy; apparatus and 
instruments for physics; asbestos clothing for protection against fire; baby monitors; 
bags adapted for laptops; bar code readers; barometers; bathroom scales; batteries, 
electric; battery chargers; binoculars; biochips; breathing apparatus for underwater 
swimming; breathing apparatus, except for artificial respiration; bullet-proof 
clothing; buzzers; cabinets for loudspeakers; calculating machines; camcorders; 
carpenters' rules; cases especially made for photographic apparatus and instruments; 
cases for smartphones; cash registers; cassette players; CD cases; CDs; cell phone 
straps; cellular phones; chemistry apparatus and instruments; chronographs [time 
recording apparatus]; close-up lenses; clothing for protection against fire; coin-
operated musical automata [juke boxes]; coin-operated mechanisms; commutators; compact 
disc players; compact discs [audio-video]; compasses for measuring; computer game 
programs; computer hardware; computer programs [downloadable software]; computer 
programs, recorded; computer software applications, downloadable; computer software, 
recorded; computers; contact lenses; containers for contact lenses; correcting lenses 
[optics]; counters; covers for mobile telephones; covers for personal digital 
assistants [PDAs]; covers for smartphones; covers for tablet computers; data 
processing apparatus; decorative magnets; digital photo frames; digital weather 
stations; directional compasses; disk drives for computers; disks, magnetic; distance 
recording apparatus; distribution boxes [electricity]; distribution consoles 
[electricity]; divers' masks; DNA chips; downloadable image files; downloadable music 
files; downloadable ring tones for mobile phones; dressmakers' measures; DVD players; 
ear plugs for divers; egg timers [sandglasses]; electric and electronic effects units 
for musical instruments; electric apparatus for commutation; electrical adapters; 
electronic agendas; electronic book readers; electronic notice boards; electronic 
publications, downloadable; electronic tags for goods; encoded key cards; encoded 
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magnetic cards; enlarging apparatus [photography]; eyeglass cases; eyeglass chains; 
eyeglass clips; eyeglass cords; eyeglass frames; eyeglass lenses; eyepieces; eyewear; 
fire blankets; fire extinguishers; flash-bulbs [photography]; floppy disks; food 
analysis apparatus; frames for lenses; Global Positioning System [GPS] apparatus; 
gloves for divers; gloves for protection against accidents; goggles for skiing; 
goggles for sports; hands-free kits for telephones; head guards for sports; 
headphones; hemline markers; holograms; humanoid robots with artificial intelligence; 
identity cards, magnetic; integrated circuit cards [smart cards]; interactive touch 
screen terminals; intercommunication apparatus; interfaces for computers; joysticks 
for use with computers, other than for video games; laptop computers; laptops carring 
cases; life belts; life buoys; life jackets; life-saving rafts; light-emitting 
electronic pointers; lorgnettes; loudspeakers; magnetic tapes; magnets; magnifying 
glasses; mechanisms for coin-operated apparatus; megaphones; microscopes; mobile phone 
straps; mobile phones; mobile telephones; monitors [computer hardware]; monocles; 
mouse [computer peripheral]; mouse pads; nose clips for divers and swimmers; notebook 
computers; objectives [lenses] [optics]; opera glasses; optical character readers; 
optical discs; optical lenses; parts, fittings and accessories for all the aforesaid 
goods (included in this class); pedometers; personal digital assistants [PDAs]; 
phototelegraphy apparatus; pince-nez; pocket calculators; portable media players; 
projection apparatus; projection screens; protective films adapted for computer 
screens; protective films adapted for smartphones; protective goggles; protective 
helmets; protective helmets for sports; quantity indicators; radio pagers; radios; 
readers [data processing equipment]; reading spectacles; record players; remote 
control apparatus; riding helmets; safety restraints, other than for vehicle seats and 
sports equipment; satellite navigational apparatus; scales; screen savers; security 
tokens [encryption devices]; selfie lenses; shoes for protection against accidents, 
irradiation and fire; signalling whistles; signs, luminous; sleeves for laptosp; smart 
rings; smartglasses; smartphones; smartwatches; snorkels; software; sound recording 
discs; spectacle cases; spectacle chains; spectacle cords; spectacle frames; spectacle 
glasses; spectacle lenses; spectacle clips; spectacles; sports whistles; stands for 
photographic apparatus; stills for laboratory experiments; sunglasses; tablet 
computers; teaching apparatus; teaching robots; telecommunication apparatus in the 
form of jewellery; telephone apparatus; television apparatus; temperature indicators; 
testing apparatus not for medical purposes; theft prevention installations, electric; 
ticket dispensers; time clocks [time recording devices]; time recording apparatus; 
transparencies [photography]; USB flash drives; video baby monitors; video cassettes; 
video screens; video telephones; videotapes; virtual reality headsets; visors for 
helmets; walkie-talkies; weighing apparatus and instruments; wrist rests for use with 
computers; Scientific, nautical, surveying, photographic, cinematographic, optical, 
weighing, measuring, signalling, checking (supervision), life-saving and teaching 
apparatus and instruments; apparatus and instruments for conducting, switching, 
transforming, accumulating, regulating or controlling electricity; apparatus for 
recording, transmission or reproduction of sound or images; magnetic data carriers, 
recording discs; DVDs and other digital recording media; data processing equipment.

類別 Class 14
Alarm clocks; alloys of precious metal; Amulets; atomic clocks; automatic watches; 
badges of precious metal; boxes of precious metal; bracelets; brooches; buckles for 
watch straps; cases adapted for holding watches; cases for clock and watchmaking; 
cases for clocks and watches; chains; charms as personal jewelry; charms for 
jewellery; chronographs; chronometers; chronometric apparatus and instruments; 
chronoscopes; clasps for jewelry; clock and watch hands; clock and watchmaking 
anchors; clock and watchmaking clock hands; clock and watchmaking pendulums; clock 
barrels for watchmaking; clock cases; clock dials; clock housings; clocks; clocks 
electric; clocks incorporating radios; clockworks being clock parts; collectible 
coins; commemorative coins; control clocks, namely, mechanical and automatic watches 
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featuring built-in remote controls functions, master clocks; costume jewelry; cuff 
links; dials for clock and watchmaking; diamonds; earrings; electric watches; 
figurines of precious metal; gold, unwrought or beaten; hat ornaments of precious 
metal; ingots of precious metals; jewel cases of precious metal; jewellery; jewelry; 
jewelry brooches; jewelry cases; jewelry ornaments; jewelry rolls; key rings of 
precious metals; medals; movements for clocks and watches; necklaces; ornamental pins 
made of precious metal; parts for clocks; paste jewelry; pearls; pins being jewelry; 
pocket watches; precious metals and their alloys; precious metals, unwrought or semi-
wrought; precious stones; rings; rough precious stones; scarf rings being jewelry; 
shoe ornaments of precious metal; silver, unwrought or beaten; sports watches; statues 
of precious metal; sundials; threads of precious metal; tie clips; tie pins; watch 
bands; watch bracelets; watch cases; watch chains; watch clasps; watch crowns; watch 
glasses; watch movements; watch pouches; watch springs; watch straps; watches; watches 
containing a game function; watches made of precious metals or coated therewith; works 
of art of precious metal; wristwatches; Semi-precious stones; horological instruments.

類別 Class 18
Artificial fur; Attaché cases; Backpacks; Bags for sports; Beach bags; Briefcases; 
Business card cases; Calling card cases; Canes; Canvas shopping bags; Credit card 
cases; Dog collars; Faux fur; Fur pelts; Furs sold in bulk; Garment bags for travel; 
Handbag frames; Handbags; Harness fittings; Hat boxes of leather; Leather and 
imitation leather; Leather cases; Leather key cases; Leather shopping bags; Leather 
shoulder belts; Leather straps; Mesh shopping bags; Name card cases; Pet clothing; 
Pouches made from imitation leather; Pouches made out of cloth; Pouches of leather; 
Pouches of textile; Purses; Raw skins; Reusable shopping bags; Rucksacks; Saddlery; 
School bags; School satchels; Suitcases; Synthetic fur; Textile shopping bags; 
Traveling bags; Travelling trunks; Umbrellas; Unfitted vanity cases; Waist pouches; 
Walking sticks; Wallets; Whips; animal skins; bags; boxes of animal skins; boxes of 
imitation leather; carry-on-bags; cases of leather for containing shoe polishing 
apparatus; cheque wallet (made of leather); clothing for pets; collars for animals; 
document cases; fur; gym bags; harnesses straps; key cases of leather or animal skins 
or their imitations; leather credit card cases; leather leads; leather, unworked or 
semi-worked; luggage; overnight cases; parasols; passport wallet (leather); pocket 
wallets; shopping bags; shoulder bags; sports bags; tie cases; tote bags; trimmings of 
leather for furniture; trunks (luggage); wheeled luggage; saddles; harness; moleskin 
(imitation of leather); boxes of leather; boxes of vulcanized fibre; tool bags of 
leather, empty; book bags; valises; wheeled shopping bags; travelling garment bags; 
garment bags; overnight bags; card cases (notecases); belt bags of leather; cases, of 
leather or leatherboards; music cases; alpenstocks; pouch baby carriers; saddlery; 
furniture coverings of leather; pouches, of leather, for packaging; harness for 
animals; leather and their imitations; luggage and carrying bags; umbrellas and 
parasols; whips, harness and saddlery.

類別 Class 25
Anoraks (parkas); anti-sweat-underwear; aprons (clothing); ascots; Babies' pants; 
Ballroom dancing shoes; Ballroom dancing uniforms; Bandanas; Bath sandals; Bath 
slippers; bathing drawers; Bathing suits; Bathing trunks; Bathrobes; beach clothes; 
Beach coverups; Beach shoes; Beanies; Belts; belts (money) (cloting); Belts made from 
imitation leather; Berets; Bibs not of paper; Bikinis; Blouses; Blousons; boas 
(necklets); bodices; body linen; Bomber jackets; boot uppers; boots; boots (ski); 
boots for sport; bow ties; Boxer shorts; braces for clothing (suspenders); 
brassieries; breeches for wear; camisoles; cap peaks; caps; caps (headwear); 
Cardigans; Chasubles; children's clothing; Cloaks; cloth bibs; clothing; clothing for 
gymnastics; clothing of imitations of leather; clothing of leather; Coats; collar 
protectors; collars (clothing); combinations (clothing); compression garments; 
corselets; corsets (underclothing); Coveralls; Crop tops; cuffs; cyclists' clothing; 
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Dance costumes; dance shoes; Dance slippers; Denims; detachable collars; down 
clothing; Down jackets; down leather clothing; drawers; dress shields; Dress shirts; 
dresses; dressing gowns; Dungarees; Dust coats; ear muffs (clothing); esparto shoes or 
sandals; fishing vests; fittings of metal for footwear; Fleece bottoms; Fleece 
pullovers; Fleece tops; Fleece vests; Flip flops; football boots; football shoes; 
footmuffs, not electrically heated; Footwear; footwear uppers; Foulards; Foundation 
garments; Fur stoles; furs (clothing); gabardines (clothing); gaiter straps; Gaiters; 
Gaiters of leather; galoshes; garters; Girdles; Gloves; Golf pants, shirts and skirts; 
Gowns; Gymnastic shoes; hair shawl; half boots; hat frames (skeletons); Hats; head 
bands (clothing); headgear for wear; Headwear; heelpieces for footwear; heelpieces for 
stockings; heels; Hooded sweatshirts; hoods (clothing); Hosiery; inner soles; Insoles; 
Jackets; Japanese style sandals of leather; Jeans; jeans clothing; Jerseys; jumper 
dresses; knitwear (clothing); lace boots; Layettes; Leather belts; Leather boots; 
Leather coats; Leather hats; Leather headwear; Leather jackets; Leather shirts; 
Leather shoes; Leather skirts; Leather slippers; leather spats; Leather vests; Leg 
warmers; Leggings; Leotards; liveries; Long underwear; Loungewear; Maniples; 
mantillas; Masquerade costumes; mitres (hats); mittens; money belts (clothing); 
motorists' clothing; Muffs; Neckties; Night shirts; non-slipping devices for footwear; 
outerclothing; Overalls; Overcoats; Padded jackets; Pajamas; pants; paper clothing; 
paper hats; peaks (hat); pelerines; pelisses; petticoats; pinafore dresses; pocket 
squares; pockets for clothing; Polo shirts; Ponchos; Pullovers; Rain jackets; 
Raincoats; ready-made clothing; ready-made linings (parts of clothing); religion 
clothing; Reversible jackets; Rugby shirts; Running shoes; Sandals; saris; sarongs; 
Sashes for wear; Scarfs; shawls; shirt fronts; shirt yokes; Shirts; Shoes; Shorts; 
short-sleeve shirts; shoulder wraps; Shower caps; Singlets; ski gloves; Skirts; 
Skiwear; skorts; skull caps; Sleep masks; Sleeping garments; Sleeved or sleeveless 
jackets; Slippers; slips (undergarments); smocks; Sneakers; sock suspenders; Socks; 
soles for footwear; spats; sport bras; sport pants; sport shoes; Sports jackets; 
sports jerseys; Stockings; Stockings suspenders; studs for football boots; Stuff 
jackets; stylish shirts; Suits; Suits of leather; sun visors; Suspenders; Sweat pants; 
Sweat shirts; Sweat shorts; sweat-absorbent stockings; sweat-absorbent underclothing; 
Sweaters; Swim suits; Tank tops; Teddies; Thermal underwear; ties; Tights; tips for 
footwear; togas; top hats; topcoats; Tops; Track suits; trouser straps; Trousers; 
Trousers of leather; T-shirts; turbans; underclothing; Underpants; Undershirts; 
Underwear; uniforms; veils (clothing); Vests; Visors; waistcoats; waterproof clothing; 
Waterproof footwear; Waterproof jackets; waterproof pants; wedding dresses; welts for 
footwear; wet suits for water-skiing; Wimples; Wind resistant jackets; Windcheaters; 
wooden shoes; Wristbands.

 


